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AUGUST 14, 2023 

 

 
The Circuit Clerk’s office has reached out to three different companies for them to do an on-site 

demonstration of their case management system.  We are hoping to get the demos done in 

September or October so we can move forward with choosing a new system. 

 

The Chief Judge has set weekly meetings with department heads to discuss the Pretrial Fairness 

Act to implement a plan going forward for weekend court.  We have been discussing flow charts 

on procedures starting from the initial police encounter to the first court hearing to pretrial 

detention or release.  There are new court forms that have been drafted that will be reviewed and 

approved.  All uniform citations for traffic and conservation are being changed as well.  We will 

continue to move forward and will be ready when the time comes to hold weekend court. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

___________________________ 

Amy Johnson 

Lee County Circuit Clerk 


